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Item No.  15.8.2 

Request for Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 

 Request from the 
Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  Tuesday, October 1st, 2024 

Subject:  Special Care Shared Housing Planning Strategies 

Motion for Council to Consider: 
That Regional Council direct the CAO to review the Regional Municipal Planning Strategy and 
all applicable secondary municipal planning strategies and land use by-laws and engage with 
the relevant provincial departments, to assess the scale and location of shared housing with 
special care and return to Council with a staff report.  

Reason: 
In 2023, Regional Council adopted amendments to municipal planning strategies and land 
use by-laws to allow a region wide approach to shared housing, including shared housing 
with special care such as rehabilitation facilities.  

While these facilities are an important part of our community services and health care 
systems, they have unique needs that may not fit in residential areas that lack the wrap 
around services and amenities required to serve the people accessing these services.   

Outcome Sought:  
Staff report on Special Care Shared Housing 

Councillor Tony Mancini District 6 


